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Garden Club of Alabama 
Gardenclubofalabama@gmail.com   

or 

circula-
tion@gardenclubofalabama.net 
 

If your club has a sick 
member, notify us by 
email with the mem-
ber’s contact infor-
mation and  we will 
send out a card from 
the state. 
 

Deep South Garden Club 
www.dsgardenclubs.com 
 

National Garden Club of 
America 
gardenclub.org 
 

Program Ideas: 
Linda Tucker 251-747-5767       
 lwhippersnapper@aol.com  
 

Hortensia 
gcahortensia@gmail.com 
 

Website 
https://
gardenclubofalabama.org/ 

Password for members only 
section:  Montgomery1932 
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District Meeting Calendar 
District III - Monday – October 14, 2024 

District II - Tuesday – October 15, 2024 

District I - Wednesday – October 16, 2024 

District IV - Thursday – October 17, 2024 

  

District V - Monday – October 21, 2024 

District VI - Tuesday – October 22, 2024 

District VII - Wednesday – October 23, 2024 

District VIII - Thursday – October 24, 2024 
 

Please donate extra vegetables from 
your garden to a Food Bank 



ATTENTION  
District Directors, Club Presidents, Members 

We Need Your Help to make this publication informative 
and interesting.   

What to Send:   
1. Information about your projects, your outreach to the 
community, your speakers of interest, your flower shows. 
2. Correct and up-to-date information on your members 
3. Important dates for our calendar 
4.  Memorials go directly to the editor (info below.) Please 
provide wording for the memorial.  We cannot do this for 
you. 
 

How to send:   email: gcahortensia@gmail.com or mail to 
Joey Skaff, 127 South Drive, Fairhope, AL  36532 

1.  Please identify yourself with your full name, your club, 
your phone number, and district. 

2.  Try to put it in a document format as PDF’s are harder 
to work with. Please remember our format is 4.25” wide by 
5.5” high. 

3.  If possible, send your rosters in an Excel format.  If not, 
send it as a word document.  Rosters need to be sent in a 
timely manner.  We are updating our membership and if 
we do not have the proper information then your club or 
members will miss out on important information. 

4.  Please send your photos in a jpeg format.  This provides  
better clarity and gives the editor the ability to crop and edit 
them.  Photos sent from IPhones  are sometimes blurry. 
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A word from Our President, 

 

Spring is here and it has been beautiful so far.  I am so happy 
that many you of you took time to attend the GCA Convention 
in Opelika, Alabama on April 14-16.  We had a blast learning, 
eating and visiting with our many friends from across the 
state.  Shout out to the Convention Co-Chairs, Rose Winkler 
and June Cyrus, they did a fantastic job this year.   
I know everyone is busy planting and cleaning up their yards 
and gardens. Remem-
ber when you are plant-
ing this year to put 
some plants in for the 
pollinator and then ap-
ply online at the Nation-
al Garden Clubs web-
site to register your gar-
den as a Pollinator Gar-
den.  
  
I will leave you with this 
inspiration: 

Kathy 

 

 

 

Contest winners: 
The winners for the Oak Tree Planting Contest were Flower Lovers 
Garden Club in Enterprise, for best planting of a Oak Tree by a Gar-
den Club and Gulf Shores Garden Club for the most Oak Trees plant-
ed by a Garden Club.  
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WhyÊbeÊanÊaffiliatedÊNationalÊGardenÊClubÊmember? 

Where else can you get so many publications for such a little 
cost?  Think how much one magazine is at your local store!  By 
being a National Garden Club member you can subscribe for free 
to the National Gardener or you can view it online. 

https://gardenclub.org/national-gardener 

 
Preparing for a flower show?  The  

flower show handbook is available 
to download free. 

https://gardenclub.org/sites/default/
files/2022-08/ngc-handbook-for-flower-
shows-july-2022-revision.pdf    

Interested in Landscape Design ?  
https://gardenclub.org/newscape 

 
Landscape Design School Course 4 – Athens, GA  

(Virtual via Zoom) 

Contact:    Marilyn McDonnell   mmcdonnell25@comcast.net 

 Check out what is  
happening around the 
State 
 
 

 https://www.facebook.com/GardenClubAL 
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District VII 
District VII clubs collecƟvely planted 125 trees this past year.  Each club observed Arbor 
Day in various ways.  Member parƟcipated in Flower Shows, Environmental Studies clas-
ses and Environmental Studies. 

Chunnenuggee Garden Club planted 75 trees in the past  year. 

 

District VIII 

Magnolia Springs is a new club with 60 members. They are planning on adding a Blue 
Star Memorial at the arboretum which is being renovated and re landscaped in collabo-
raƟon with their city. 

Spanish Fort sponsored a Blue Star Memorial which will be dedicated in May at the USS 
Alabama. 

Orange Beach’s special project was cleaning up a historic cemetery. 

Deep South Scholarships  

And Life Memberships 
Life Memberships at both the Deep South and State level pro-
vide recognition to your club members (they still need to pay 
dues) while the funds go to scholarships.  At the state conven-
tion there are always scholarships awarded and the Auburn fac-
ulty recognize the Garden Club of Alabama for the help they 
provide students.    

https://www.deepsouthgardenclubs.com/scholarship 

 

https://www.deepsouthgardenclubs.com/life-membership 
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Summary of District Reports 

 

The District reports at the ConvenƟon were too lengthy to place in this 
publicaƟon.  The editor chose those details which might give other clubs 
ideas of programs or projects.   

 

District I 

Redstone Garden Club collects glass jars and boƩles, corks for craŌs, calendars, cards, 
notepads for elderly homes, and mascara wands for wildlife recue Used to smooth feath-
ers/fur and remove parasites. 

Blossomwood Garden Club does monthly to the Manna House Hydroponic Garden to 
harvest leƩuce to feed  needy families. 

District II 

Cherokee Rose Club maintains a bird sanctuary outside the county library.  They hosted 
two flower shows for the District. 

Colony Garden Club hosted an Open House for their 70th anniversary. 

Rhododendron Garden Club published a pamphlet idenƟfying wildflowers that should 
not be destroyed while clearing properƟes. 

District III 

District III received three Deep South Awards this year. 

Edgewood Garden Club celebrates 93 years as a garden club.  They are helping the city of 
Homewood idenƟfy and tag trees for educaƟonal value. 

District IV 

In recogniƟon of Arbor Day the Goldenrod Club planted 20 oak trees and 10 other trees, 
Greensboro club planted 5 trees and have 4 maple trees to be planted, the FayeƩe Club 
planted a variety of 20 trees and Tuscaloosa/Northport Club planted 5 apple trees and 
also donated $68 to “Pennies for Pines”.  

Our clubs are acƟvely involved in our schools by either reading books like “The Saved 
Seed” to elementary children or teaching about Pollinators or container gardening.  
Ceres and Tuscaloosa/Northport clubs work together on several educaƟonal projects 
many of which are funded by grants.   Container gardening projects are also used to in-
volve our senior ciƟzens living in senior housing faciliƟes. The FayeƩe Club was instru-
mental in Bevill State Community College starƟng a garden club for their students.   

District V 
Wedowee Garden club celebrated its 75th anniversary this year.  One of their programs 
was by a landscapers who received a scholarship from the club. 
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Pictures from the field trip to 
Botanica in Opeleika.  Botanica 
is a restaurant, an event loca-
tion., a garden center with two 
gift shops.     Designed and op-
erated by the former owner of 
Chicken Salad Chick. 

 

  Pictures from the 2024 Convention   
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The rooftop 
garden at 
Auburn 
University 
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Club Activities—See Facebook for more 

Greensboro Garden 
Club hosted a fund 
raiser to re-landscape 
the Hale County 
Courthouse with a tea 
party with crumpets 
and a Downton Abbey 
Gardens lecture.  

Wedowee’s cute 
crafts at their annual 
plant sale 

Forever Green Moun-
tain Garden Club’s Plant 
Sale 
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A special memorial service for all the members 
sho have passed away was held at the Conven-
tion.  This is always a touching event. 

The President’s dinner’s 
theme was Design 
through the decades. 
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In Loving Memory of   

Charlotte Grayson Owens 
Her vivacious personality will be greatly missed. 

Born Nov 10, 1951 and died Easter March 31, 2024 

Charlotte was District IV Secretary for over 8 years and 

Garden Club President for over 8 years.   

 
In Loving Memory of 

Julia Ann Griffin 
We Miss You Julie! 

 

October 25, 2023 
GCA Life Member 

A founding member of  
Garden Club by the Lake,   

Abbeville, District VII 

Thank you to our Patrons 
District VII 

Spring Greetings, Blossomwood Garden Club, Huntsville 

 

Members who we have Passed 
Elizabeth Tucker, Blossomwood Garden Club, District I 

Butch Kohler Damson, Blossomwood Garden Club, District I 

Dot Threlkeld , Blossomwood Garden Club, District I 

Andrea Pattillo, Gulf Shores, District VIII 
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Memorials 
MemorialsÊneedÊtoÊbeÊsentÊinÊaÊtimelyÊmanner.ÊÊUnlessÊyouÊareÊre-
questingÊ theÊ freeÊ memorialÊ listing,Ê textÊ andÊ properÊ informationÊ
mustÊ beÊ included.Ê ÊPleaseÊdoÊnotÊ askÊ theÊ editorÊ toÊ composeÊ yourÊ
ad.Ê ÊTheÊeditorÊreservesÊtheÊrightÊtoÊpublishÊtheÊHortensiaÊifÊyourÊ
materialÊisÊnotÊreadyÊwhenÊpublishingÊtimeÊapproaches.ÊÊ 

How to send:   email: gcahortensia@gmail.com or mail to Joey Skaff, 127 
South Drive, Fairhope, AL  36532 
1.  Please identify yourself with your full name, your club, your phone 
number, and district. 
2. Try to put it in a document format (not a PDF which is harder to 
edit.) Please remember our format is 4.25” wide by 5.5” high.  Please 
send your photos in a jpeg format.  This provides  better clarity and 
gives the editor the ability to crop and edit them.  Photos sent from 
IPhones  are often blurry.  Payments go to the State Treasurer, Barbara 
Anthony:  PO. Box 2674,Phenix City, AL 36868 
Full page: $135,  Half page:  $75, Quarter:  $40  Patron:  $20 

DEEP SOUTH AWARDS (18) 
Blossomwood 2 nd School Grounds Improvement 

Edgewood HM Birds 
Fairhope HM Butterfly Conservation 

Flower Lovers 3 rd Arbor Day 
Fort Payne 2 nd Landscape Design 

Greensboro 1 st Litter Control 
Greensboro 1 st Birds 

Greensboro 1 st Tree Planting (+$25) 
Greensboro 2 nd Horticulture 

Greensboro 2 nd Historic Preservation 
Greensboro 3 rd Arbor Day 
Magnolia HM Horticulture 

Northeast Ala Fed 1 st Publicity Press Book 
Northend Council 3 rd Yearbook 

Rainsville 2 nd Yearbook 
Fayette 3 rd Litter Control 

Tuscaloosa/NP &amp; Ceres 1 st Public Relations 
GC of Alabama Membership Award ($50) 
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Roster/Dues/New Officers information  for  
Club Treasurers 

 

Please follow these steps: 
1.  Retrieve your latest "Live Roster" from your email.  Your email IN BOX will have 
it, sent by Circulation@Gardenclubofalabama.net. 
2.  Once you've opened that email, look for FORWARD.  You'll find it in the same 
area as REPLY.  It may be hidden behind three dots.  Click on FORWARD 
and enter our address, circulation@gardenclubofalabama.net in the "TO" field. 
3.  Now your Roster is "Live" again.  When you go through this process you no 
longer have to retype all of your member's information.  It's 'renewed' in front of 
you.  Big time saver for all of us! 
4.  Since your Roster is now "Live" again, all you need to do is let us know what 
changes have occurred in your membership.  To do this, scroll down to the bottom 
of the FORWARDED email you've just created and type in ONLY those changes, 
additions, or deletions that need to be reported. 
     Type these changes at the BOTTOM of the email:   

       Sample: in your email 
Please make these changes: 
             Ms. Aretha Franklin has passed away. 
              Dolly Parton's zip code should be 37864 
             We have a new member:   
  Amy Grant,  23 Songbird Lane,  Nashville,TN  39480    
      amyandvince@gmail.com      231-654-1234 
 
Click SEND and your email will be received 
by circulation@gardenclubofalabama.net  This information should be re-
ceived between May 1 and July 1.  When received, the changes will be made to 
your Master Live Roster and your updated roster will be forwarded by email back to 
you for you to print and mail it with your dues to our State Treasurer: Barbara An-
thony, PO Box 2674, Phenix City AL 36868 
 
Barbara should receive your new roster along with a check for your club dues not 
earlier than May 1 and not later than July 15th.  
 
Birthdates, multiple phone numbers, husband's names are not necessary.  That's 
just more work for you but we do ask that you also include the names of your cur-
rent Club President and Treasurer and the names of their predecessors, if they are 
newly appointed. Rosters not following these instructions will be returned to you. If 
you have questions, I can be reached at 309-281-8274.  I'll be happy to walk you 
through it.   
Donna Olsen 
Hortensia Circulation Manager  
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Flower Show Symposium   
All are Welcome and Encouraged to attend 
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CLUB OF DISTINCTION  
for calendar year 2023, to be recognized in 2024 

 

Clubs with a total of 100 points will receive a Club of Distinction Cer-
tificate.  Clubs with a total of 150 points or more will receive a Club of 
Distinction Certificate with a Gold Seal (indicated by * on the follow-
ing list) 

District I - 9 clubs reported points 
*Blossomwood Garden Club 150 
Cultura Garden Club 128 
*Florence Garden Club 165 
Lakeside Garden Club 108 
*Red Bay Garden Club 639 
Redstone Garden Club 106 
Town and Country Garden Club (129) 
*Trowelers Garden Club 258 
*Willowbrook Garden Club 558 
District II - 6 clubs reported 
Amaryllis Garden Club 134 
*Cherokee Rose Garden Club 374 
*Colony Garden Club 224 
Greenlawn Garden Club 110 
*Rainsville Garden Club 184 
*Rhododendron Garden Club 161 
District III - 5 clubs reported 
*Blue Star Garden Club 161 
*Camellia Garden Club (Birmingham) 200 
*Edgewood Garden Club 179 
*Garden Dale Garden Club 371 
*Magnolia Garden Club (Warrior) 209 
District IV - 5 clubs reported 
*Fayette Garden Club 556 
Goldenrod Garden Club 100 
*Greensboro Garden Club 276 
*Tuscaloosa/Northport Garden Club 254 
District V - 3 clubs reported 
*Town and Country Garden Club 
(Sylacauga)) 159 
*Tulip Garden Club (Opelika) 165 
*Wedowee Garden Club 240 

District VI - 6 clubs reported 
*Canterbury Bells Garden Club 206 
*Down to Earth Garden Club 167 
*Georgiana Garden Club 160 
*Scattered Seeds Garden Club 264 
Southern Charm Garden Club 114 
District VII - 7 clubs reported 
Camellia Garden Club (Clayton) 105 
Camellia Garden Club (Eufaula) 130 
*Chunnenuggee Garden Club 228 
*Flower Lovers Garden Club 422 
*Garden Club By The Lake 250 
*Lovely Touch Garden Club 223 
*Tulip Garden Club (Phenix City) 271 
District VIII - 4 clubs reported 
*Fairhope Garden Club 255 
*Gulf Shores Garden Club 785 (highest 
points) 
*Magnolia springs Garden Club 264 
*Spanish Fort Garden Club 233 
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Our past state president, Sybil Ingram, passed away in February of 
this year.  She loved her church, country, family, and her garden club. 
She was a Master Flower Show Judge and held many posiƟons in the 
state and local garden club for almost 60 years. District III created the 
“Sybil Ingram Scholarship Fund” for Auburn University horƟculture 
and forestry students to conƟnue her legacy in the garden club. She 
won many ribbons for her flower designs with designs featured in 
“Alabama Stars” and “The American Camellia Society”.   She served 
her country during WWII with the Waves in the U.S. Navy.  
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